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May 3, 2024 
 

 

Gary Badders 
Shorelines Design Group 
793-d San Christopher Dr. 
Dunedin, FL 34698 

VIA FAX: 

 
 

 
RE: FLD2024-04010 -- 848 DEMPSEY ST-- Letter of Incompleteness 

 
 

 
Dear Gary Badders: 

 
The Planning Staff has entered your application into the Department's filing system and assigned the 
case number: FLD2024-04010. After a preliminary review of the submitted documents, staff has 
determined that the application is Incomplete with the following comments. 

1. Page 2 Change Floor Area Ratio (FAR) to NA as both entries are not required for 
residential use.  

Response: See attached revised Application. 

2. Page 3 Q1. Please provide a list of the adjacent properties that are single-family 
homes. 

Response: See added Addresses.  

 

3. Page 4 Re-write the narrative. The flexibility requested is construction of a single- 
family residence on a lot that is only four feet more than the 5,000 square foot 
minimum size lot required in a residential district. Flexibility is necessary to construct a 
single-family residence on the subject property given not only the current zoning but 
also the lot size. 

Response: See attached revised Application. 

 

4. To keep within the character of the proposed single-family use existing in the 
neighborhood, where the properties are zoned Medium Density Residential (“MDR”) – 
south of Dempsey Street Note: These addresses are the ones to be listed not only 
here but also on page 3. 

Response: See added addresses. 800, 805, 809, 813, 817, 825,901, 
909, 915, 925 & 931 Dempsey St. & 831 Lakeview Rd., 713, 1357, & 
1363 Pomelo Ave Clearwater 

 

 
Section 4-1008 of the Community Development Code states that if an application is deemed incomplete, 
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the deficiencies of the application shall be specified by Staff. No further development review action shall 
be taken until the deficiencies are corrected and the application is deemed complete. Please resubmit by 
May 8, 2024 at NOON. Failure to do so will result in the application being withdrawn. 

If you have any questions, please do not hesitate to contact me at 727-444-8767 or 
james.baker@myclearwater.com. 

 

 
Sincerely yours, 

 
 

 
James Baker 

mailto:james.baker@myclearwater.com

